
From: Parks, Beth S
To: DMV Admin Hearings <DMVAdminHearings@scdps.state.sc.us>

DMV Blythewood Users <BlythewoodUsers@scdps.state.sc.us>
DMV Outlet Pointe <DMVOP@SCDMV.net>
DMV Motor Carrier <MotorCarrier@scdps.state.sc.us>
DMV Park Street <DMVHQ@scdps.state.sc.us>

Date: 5/25/2004 11:47:14 AM
Subject: DMV Headquarters Move

Recently, I received a number of questions regarding the rumors about DMV moving to Blythewood. Please understand that is all they 
are--just rumors.

DMV is looking at several options for a new headquarters' location. The Blythewood facility is only one of the locations being 
considered. DMV is still in the process of evaluating the possible locations to determine which facility will be the most cost effective. 
Mrs. Adams states that a final decision should be made by the end of June.

Once the final decision is made, you will be notified. We will also hold several meetings to explain the details and answer all of your 
questions.

I appreciate all those who took the time to email me with their questions and concerns. It is always helpful to us to learn about issues 
that concern employees. I hope this information is helpful to everyone.

Beth Parks

Communications Office

SC Department of Motor Vehicles

Office (803) 737-6396

Fax (803) 737-1785
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